
 

 
 

 

 

January 26, 2023 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 

Missouri Public Service Commission 

P.O. Box 360 

Jefferson City, MO 65102 

 

RE:      The Empire District Gas Company d/b/a Liberty – Case No. GR-2021-0320  

 

Dear Judge Woodruff:  

 

On January 13, 2023, The Empire District Gas Company d/b/a Liberty (“EDG”) submitted 

PSC MO No 2, Revised Sheet No. R51b, to correct an error in the compliance tariff sheets filed 

pursuant to the Commission’s Report and Order issued June 23, 2022, effective July 3, 2022, in 

EDG’s last general rate case. Since the submission on January 13, an additional error regarding 

the low-income affordability program (“LIAP”) compliance tariff sheets was discovered.  

 

To correct that error, a substitute tariff sheet submission is being made at this time. As a 

substitute, the revised tariff sheet continues to bear an issue date of January 13, 2023, and an 

effective date thirty days thereafter (February 12, 2023). Redlined changes are being provided to 

the parties. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns, and please bring this 

tariff filing to the attention of the Commissioners and the appropriate Commission personnel. 

 

      Sincerely, 
   

           Diana Carter 
 

 

cc:  All Parties to Case No. GR-2021-0320, including the Staff of the Commission and the 

Office of the Public Counsel 



 
 
 
 
 

January 13, 2023 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:      The Empire District Gas Company d/b/a Liberty – Case No. GR-2021-0320  
 
Dear Judge Woodruff:  
 

On behalf of The Empire District Gas Company d/b/a Liberty (“EDG”), I am providing 
herewith to the Missouri Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) for filing, in electronic 
form, the following revised tariff sheet: 

 
PSC MO No 2, Revised Sheet No. R51b. 

 
New and revised tariff sheets were previously put into place to comply with the 

Commission’s Report and Order issued June 23, 2022, effective July 3, 2022, in EDG’s last general 
rate case. It was recently discovered there was an error in the low-income affordability program 
(“LIAP”) compliance tariff sheets. The agreed upon and approved changes were added, without 
the prior terms being removed. Today’s filing remedies that error. The revised tariff sheet bears an 
issue date of January 13, 2023, and an effective date thirty days thereafter (February 12, 2023). 
Redlined changes are being provided to the parties. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns, and please bring this 

tariff filing to the attention of the Commissioners and the appropriate Commission personnel. 
 
      Sincerely, 
   

           Diana Carter 
 
 
cc:  All Parties to Case No. GR-2021-0320, including the Staff of the Commission and the 

Office of the Public Counsel 


